
  

The  REDWOOD BARK  Newsletter    For January 2014 

For Excused Absences,  Guests Lunches  or  Alternate Lunch Selection, please, you must call or email before 10:00 am on 

the Monday preceding the meeting for an excused absence, otherwise you will be charged for a meal. 
Contact:  Marv Schouweiler,  mschouweiler@att.net   484-3070  or  Lou Funk,  loufunk@sbcglobal.net   539-9214 

Monthly meetings are held on the 3rd Friday of each month at the Scottish Rite Temple, 600 Acacia Ln., Santa Rosa, CA 

Meeting Schedule - January 17, 2014 

Board Meeting:  10:15 A.M. 
Social Hour: 11:00 A.M. 

Lunch: 12:00 Noon    Committee reports and  

announcements.  Speakers from Southeast 

Greenway Campaign regarding abandoned 

Cal Trans right of way for Highway 12 in S/R. 

Adjourn by:  1:30 P.M. 

Bartender:  Don Malvestiti 

Greeters:  Rotating by board members 

Please do NOT leave the meeting while our guest is 

speaking.  Place your badge into the collection bucket. 

January 17, 2014 Lunch Menu 

Caesar salad served with fresh baked bread and butter. 

Fresh boneless chicken breast piccata, seasoned,  

baked, furnished with a lemon caper butter wine sauce,  

along with rice and vegetables. 

OR 

3 Cheese tortellini in a sun dried tomato sauce. 
 

 Chef’s choice for dessert. 

Coffee, iced tea, and ice water. 

BIG SIR  Stephen 
Virtue’s Message 

stephenvirtue@sbcglobal.net 

707-578-8638 

   I am fortunate, as a younger and less experienced man 
than most of you, to be placed in the role of leadership of 

our SIR Luther Burbank Branch 17 for 2014. 

   I see my function as serving and facilitating the continu-
ing efforts of so many experienced, competent, willing and 

able extraordinary men that have built and will continue to 
contribute their skills and selves to our Branch, while af-

fording newer members opportunities to integrate. 

   I hope and expect that we will go about our shared activi-
ties in ways that stimulate thought, make us smile, laugh, 
pause from our individual challenges and private and per-

sonal concerns and create new fond memories for us all. 

   I will need your continued support and advice as we build 

new and strengthen old friendships in 2014.  Please email 
or contact me with any constructive or corrective advice or 

suggestions that occur to you as we work together. 

   Thanks to all of you! 

 Greetings to all and Blessings for a GREAT 2014! 
 

 We are privileged to start off 2014's speaker (two 

speakers) with the Southeast Greenway Cam-

paign.  This is a group of Santa Rosa citizens who 

would like to see an abandoned property be con-

verted into multi-use trails, community gardens 

etc. I think this is not only an important topic for 

us seniors, but also affects you and me where we 

would be able to take our grandchildren. 
 

I am looking forward to serving as Little SIR and 

your Chaplain for 2014.  I look forward to hearing 

from you and if you have anyone you would like 

to see in 2014 as our guest speaker, contact me and 

let’s make it happen if appropriate! 

“The lessons this life has planted in my 

heart pertain more to caring than crops, 

more to Golden Rule than gold, more to 
the proper choice than to the popular 

choice.” 
Kirby Larson, Hattie Big Sky, 2006 

“All our dreams come 

true if we have courage 

to pursue them” 
Wise words from Walt Disney 

LITTLE SIR  Herb 
Percy’s  Message 

dadpercy@yahoo.com 

707-575-7787 

http://branch17.sirinc2.org/index.html
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To contact Branch 17 go to our website:  www.branch17.sirinc2.org  or  email:  drycreekvi@sbcglobal.net   

OFFICERS: 

BIG SIR: .Stephen Virtue .. . . . . . . . . .    

LITTLE SIR:  Herb Percy . . . . . . . . . . . .  

SECRETARY: Jim Fenstermaker. . . . . .  

ASST. SECRETARY: John Sommerville  

TREASURER: Stan Borges . . . . . . . . . .  

ASST. TREASURER:   Vacant. . . . . . . .  

IMMED. PAST BIG SIR: Fred Rose . . .  

WEB MASTER:  Vern Schuck, Jr.  . . . . 

DIRECTORS FOR ONE YEAR 

Bob Gaggero 
Marv Schouweiler 
Bob Vidalin 

DIRECTORS FOR TWO YEARS 
Dino Boito 
James Gurke 
Kent Richmond 

AREA 13 GOVERNOR 
Richard Irwin 

REGION 10 DIRECTOR 
James Filippo 

PRESIDENT OF SIR 
Maynard Rodland 

Phone: 

707-578-8638 

707-575-7787 

707-548-3346 

707-217-7458 

707-545-0699 

. . . . . . . . . . .  

707-548-5797 

707-566-8527 

Email: 

stephenvirtue@sbcglobal.net  

dadpercy@yahoo.com . . . 

sirsrbrn17@gmail.com . . . 

drycreekvi@sbcglobal.net 

stanborges@comcast.net  . 

. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 

fredricrose@comcast.net  . 

vernbob@sonic.net . . . . . . 

Our Christmas Lunch, December 20, 2013 
   We had a very big and fun loving group that enjoyed 

a great meal catered by Cafe Europe and  soaked up 

the enjoyable music provide by the Redwood Chords-

men singers. 

   Bob Gaggero and his team did an outstanding job in 

making the many arrangements and serving of  the 

special eggnog.  It was so good that he run out of it! 

   Stan Borges handled all of the finances, table and 

seating arrangements and many other behind the 

scenes jobs. 

   Al Odabashian has taken and printed about 50 differ-

ent pictures of mostly couples and will be on the coun-

ter for you to pick up at the January 17th meeting.  Be-

low are his pictures of the Redwood Chordsmen sing-

ers, the choir director Phil DeBar and some of our 

many  members. 

New  
Member 

   Jerry Peterson was approved by the BEC in 

September and hopefully he will be able to attend 

and  be inducted in the January 17, 2014 meeting. 

List of the January 

Birthday Boys! 

Glenn Andrade   

Jim Armstrong   

Barry Bialkoski   

Ed Dermott   

Steve Edelstein   

Dick Honzik   

Tom Lubas   

Dennis Mangan   

Frank Meagher   

Herb Percy   

Roy Sprague   

Luther Burbank Branch 17 is in Area 13 of Region 10 

    The following is a list of your 2014 Officers and Directors 

    This is a picture of Mark 

Burchill.  He was inducted at our 

November 15th meeting, but his 

picture was not available at that 

time. 

List of the December 

Birthday Boys! 

Vern Calsy  

James Gurke  

Frank Helm  

Larry Kelly  

Lee Kennedy  

Ralph Lassa  

Romie Schneider  

Phil Talamantes  

Lloyd Von Der Mehden 
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Chaplains’ Corner  

     by Herb Percy 

   Please pray for our members 

Oscar Barragan and Bill Fulwider 

to get better quickly and recover 

from their illnesses. 

   What would you like to see 

covered in the Chaplains’ Corner? 

Would you like to be part of a 

SIRS prayer chain?  How that 

works is email me your concern, whether it be ill-

ness, recovery, upcoming surgery, celebration pray-

er of any kind; birthday, birth of a grandchild, anni-

versary.  The list can go on if this is what you want 

to see your chaplains to undertake. 

   Please call me at 575-7787 or send an email to:  

dadpercy@yahoo.com  

   We are opening a “Suggestion 

Box” for you to email your com-

ments/suggestions/new ideas for the 

good of improvements for Branch 

17. Please address your comment to 

our new Growth Coordinator Fred 

Rose.  Send your email to:     

fredricrose@comcast.net. 

Members on the “Sick List” 

   Oscar Barragan was playing golf on December 

18th at the Bennett Valley course with Big SIR 

Fred Rose, along with his regular playing partners, 

when all of a sudden on the 14th hole he suffered a 

heart attack.  Fred called 911 and help was quickly 

on the way.  Oscar was taken to S/R Memorial hos-

pital. His wife JoAnn is awaiting word on his up-

dated condition and we are all hoping a favorable 

outcome.  Thanks to Fred  and all the others for 

their quick response in a medical emergency of this 

nature.   (Parts reprinted from the Press Democrat article) 

   Bill Fulwider was hospitalized in San Francisco 

in mid December.  At the last contact he said he 

was “doing fair”. He will soon be moving to the 

Sacramento area to be closer to his family. 

We all wish him the very best, get better soon and 

that we will miss him not being here with us! 

Yearly Contribution 
 

    You should have received a letter from our 

Treasurer Stan Borges regarding the voluntary con-

tribution of $20.00 to be made to Branch 17 to cov-

er Branch administrative expenses for the upcom-

ing year.  These expenses include postage, printing 

and mailing of monthly BARK newsletter, provid-

ing an annual membership directory, badges for 

new members and quarterly assessment fees from 

State SIRs to support state programs.  

    If you have not sent your check in yet, please do 

so soon.  Either mail it to Stan at his address as 

noted in the letter or bring it to the January 17th 

meeting and give it to Stan; he will appreciate it! 

“SIR Happenings” on the Web 

    To view the “SIR Happenings” log onto the SIR 

website  www.branch17.sirinc2.org/index.html,  

then click on the “State SIR” tab on the top right 

area, next click on the “SIR Happenings” tab on 

the top left area. 

    Now, check things out. There are various reports 

from many different Branches telling about their 

activities,  along with reports about several differ-

ent State programs.  

    Then check out the Travel Bulletin of Trips, if 

you are interested in going to places like New 

Year’s in Nashville, Mexican River cruise, the 

Mississippi River cruise, Nantucket, Martha’s 

Vineyard & Cape Cod, even a trip to Spain.  

   Since there was not a board meeting in December 

there will be no attendance nor membership reports. 

   A new members guide booklet is being assembled 

and to be given out to all members soon.  It will include 

a list of all of the 2014 Officers, Directors and Program 

Chairmen,  along with an updated members directory.  

Stay tuned for when your copy will be available. 

Speakers topic for the January 17th meeting 
   The Southeast Greenway Cam-
paign is a community-based 
effort to develop a vital urban 
greenway on the stretch of open 
space that links Spring Lake to 
Highway 12 at Farmer’s Lane, 
creating a valuable community 

asset for the citizens of Santa Rosa and Sonoma County. 
For more information go to www.southeastgreenway.org 
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Bicycling    Gary Erickson & the S/Rosa Cycling Club 
 

    Friendly Friday is the name of the 

regularly scheduled ride that the 

SRCC hosts every week. The ride 

accommodates the skills and pace of 

a diverse group of riders where the 

Start/Finish rotates between Cotati, 

Santa Rosa, Sebastopol, and Healds-

burg. The "A" group that Gary rides 

with is comprised of retirees whose 

pace is 12-16 mph over a course 

that's typically around 30 miles long. The group 

stops to rest and regroup often along the way.  

    If you are an avid rider and would like to join oth-

er SIR members for a sociable ride through Sonoma 

County's beauty, please contact Gary Erickson at 

(707) 478-7860 or gbe@yahoo.com for details.  

Club membership, helmet, as well as a liability re-

lease are required.  

Book Club 
“It is an error to suppose that books have no influence; it is a slow 
influence, like flowing water carving out a canyon, but it tells more 
and more with every year; and no one can pass an hour a day in the 
society of sages and heroes without being lifted up a notch or two by 
the company he has kept.”   Will Durant 

    Spearheaded by Adu Ebrahim’s efforts, our Branch 17 Book 

Club is starting this month with a meeting of four committed 

and up to four more interested participants who may commit!  

    Details will follow by email from Adu to the committed and 

interested short list. 

    If you are interested, please contact Adu at aebra@aol.com 

for inclusion ASAP. The optimum book club size is six or sev-

en, so it will be first come first served! 

Activities  

Fishing  

in Sitka, Alaska 
Anyone interested in heading 

to Sitka, Alaska to do some 

salmon fishing in 2014? 

Kingfisher Charters offers 

great accommodations, 

meals, boats and fishing.  

A 3-day, 4-night trip costs $2,295.00 plus travel in 2014.  An 

added plus is they process the fish on site so when you head to 

the Sitka Airport your boxes of frozen fish are right there with 

you!  

No date has been set yet, but July - August 2014 would be a 

good time to go.  For more details visit their web site    at 

www.kingfishercharters.com   

I'll be asking for sign-ups later this year.  Contact Ted Scapeccia 

at tescape@sbcglobal.net or (707) 539-5049. 

Bridge     

   Bridge is an important activity with many of our members 

not only within our own branch but with participation of 

members from other branches in our Area. We play on certain 

designated Tuesdays in the morning. (Our first come first 

served up to 12 players) bridge activities are coordinated by 

chairman Al Black, phone 707-578-3210 or email to  

rosaridge@comcast.com.  

    We welcome new and interested members to think of join-

ing the pool of players. 

    During 2013, 11 Branch 17 members participated, some 

more extensively than others, in a pool of 18 players. 

    Unhappily, our numbers are dwindling. We will miss Bill 

Fulwider.  Sadly, we also received news of the passing of 

Dick Still, meaning that our source pool is now down to 16 

players. 

    A special thanks to Al Black and Angelo Coero for their 

leadership in coordinating our bridge activities. Thanks also to 

Bob Bennett for handling the very popular couples bridge.  

    Bob Bennett, can be contacted by phone at 707-433-4574 

or email to bennett9@aol.com.  

Bowling 

When was the last time you went 

bowling? Has it been too long?  SIR 

bowling happens every Monday 

morning at Double Decker Lanes in 

Rohnert Park, adjacent to the golf 

course.  We start at 10 A.M. and finish before Noon.  A new 

season will be starting soon!  Check it out. 

    Don’t think you are good enough? Wrong!! This is casual 

bowling, no teams, but we maintain handicaps and have a very 

small prize fund each week.  We have good bowlers, and not so 

good bowlers, but we have fun and we get a little exercise.  Try 

it.  No reservations.  Bring a friend or two and just show up a bit 

early and get your names in. 

The Bowling Activities Chairman is Jim Armstrong; call him at 

707-322-7603 or email to army4344@yahoo.com 

Boys Night Out      
 

We will start again in January at Riccardo’s, 2700 

Yulupa Ave., near Bethards Dr. in the Bennett Val-

ley Shopping Center.  

The menu is traditional 

American fare, prices 

are reasonable and  the 

food is good. 

   If you would like to 

join us, the date is 

Wednesday January 15th, time is 6:00 P.M.   

   Contact Fred Rose 707-548-5797 or send an email 

to: fredricrose@comcast.net for reservations, by 

January 13th. 

mailto:rosaridge@comcast.com
mailto:bennett9@aol.com
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Golf 

Interested in playing? 

Our current Branch 

17 golf chairman is 

the incomparable Jim 

Lamar, (707) 539-

9064, or email to 

jlamar@hughes.net. 

For more information check out the website at   

http://www.sirstategolf.com and scrolling thru the 

months (entry forms and all).  Check ‘em out. 

January golf dates at Bennett Valley are on Mon-

days the 6th, 13th, 20th and the 27th. 

The default play schedule is to begin at 8:30 A.M.  

Phone Bennett Valley at (707) 528-3673, give 

them your name and foursome if you have one, and 

they will give you a tee time. Singles will be as-

signed where there is an opening. Check in at the 

Pro Shop.  All money will be handled there. 

Allow enough time to be there should Bennett Val-

ley have cancellations and be able to advance the 

tee times. 

For other golf outings, contact Frank Morabito, 

(707) 542-0372, or send an email to  

morabirdies@comcast.net. 

NON-RESPONSIBILITY  DECLARATION 
All activities arranged for, or by, or sponsored by, SONS IN RETIREMENT, INC., and its Branches, are for the convenience and pleasure 

of the members and their guest who desire to participate. SONS IN RETIREMENT, INC., and its Branches do not assume any 

responsibility for the well being or safety of the participants or their property, in any matters pertaining to said activities.  

A man is recovering from surgery when 

the surgical nurse appears and asks him 

how he is feeling. 

‘I am OK, but I did not like the four letter 

words the doctor used in surgery.’ he an-

swered. 

‘What did he say” asked the nurse. 

‘Oops!’ 

Traveling Golfers 

    Gents, 

    Well, the frost is on the pumpkin, and the win-

ter days are upon us.... makes you want to dream 

of sugar plums and next year's golf adventures. 

We had some really good feed back from our re-

cent golf survey.  The stay-and-play packages, and 

most of the nine hole courses held little interest 

among those who responded.  We had a lot of in-

terest however, in some of the courses that the 

State SIR had also put together.  I have included a 

few of them in our 2014 Travel Golf Schedule.  It 

is not our intent to compete with the State SIR 

Golf Tournaments.  If you like competition, large 

groups, and big cash prizes; join in with what the 

State SIR has to offer.  If you just want a fun 

round of golf, come along with us. 

    Check out our local SIR website at: 

www.branch17.sirinc2.org/activies.html  then 

scroll down to the Traveling Golf section.  Click 

on our “2014 Travel Schedule.PDF”.  Check it 

out, print it, and save it.  (If you do not have access to a 

computer, call Roy.)  You'll find a lot of good course 

information, and see some great prizes that we 

have been able to secure this year.  If there's a 

course that you have been wanting to try, bring 

your friends, neighbors, or even the milk-man, and 

let's go play some golf. 

    I want to remind everyone that all of the golf 

courses that we have contracted with, have stand-

ard golf dress codes.  That means no jeans, and a 

collard shirt is mandatory.  I don't want to see any-

one having to sit on the sidelines, while the rest of 

us are out having fun, loosing golf balls on the 

fairways. 

Hope you had a great Holiday. 

Until next time, Good Golfing. 

Roy Thuestad    

   You can contact Roy at (707) 838-7804 or send 

an email to roymond@comcast.net. 

Garden Club 

Contact our Garden Club chairman, Vern 

Calsy, by phone at 707-545-0932, or by  

email at vecjfc@sbcglobal.net for more 

information, or better yet attend a brief 

meeting of interested gardeners generally 

held at 11:15 A.M. in the Board meeting 

room prior to each regular meeting. 

   Joke of the day! 

One of the many quotes from Will Rogers:  

The quickest way to double your money is to fold it and put it 

back into your pocket. 


